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ñBe still and know that I am God.  I will be exalted among 
the nations, I will be exalted in the earth.ò (Psalm 46:10) 
 
Dear Fellow Redeemed: 
 
The month of October brings with it the heightened season of 
harvesting the fruitful fields of Godôs good creation.  I love being 
able to drive around and see the progress of what once were little 
plants emerging from the soil now giving way to bushels and 
bushels of grain to be used for a variety of purposes to feed and 

benefit the people God created.  Praise God for these productive fields and pray for 
those who till the soil and reap the work from those fields.  It will also be a joy to 
see the emergence of winter wheat in some of the former soybean fields by the end 
of October. 
 
Being a little bit nostalgic at times, I recently stumbled across a whole series of 
ñYouTube Farmersò ï as I will call them ï that place all sorts of farming videos 
online.  Iôve seen a few from all over the country.  They give various updates and 
show whatôs happening on their land at that particular time.  One of my favorites 
right now is a guy who goes by ñBeet Farmin Mitchò from the Red River Valley of 
North Dakota (again, it scratches at my itch for nostalgia of the part of my growing 
up years in North Dakota ï did I ever tell you that pasta making companies in Italy 
love to buy Red Durum Spring Wheat from North Dakota because it makes such 
excellent pasta?  In fact, Minot, North Dakota (near where I lived for those four 
formative years) was once featured by Willard Scott on the Today Show for its   
spaghetti backgroundébut I digress).   
 
One of the things I like about ñBeet Farminô Mitchò is his positive Christian        
witness.  On one of his videos he marvels at the ability of a simple seed (the video 
was about sugar beets in particular) to grow into an entire plant and produce so 
much of the good things we need for life.  The farmer sows the seed into the ground 
and, without any influence from him, it sprouts and grows. 
 
This reminds me about the verse quoted above.  October also brings us, at the very 
end of the month, to Reformation Day, October 31.  Psalm 46 is the Scripture that 
Martin Luther paraphrased for his well known hymn, ñA Mighty Fortress.ò  At some 
point you might want to have a Bible open to Psalm 46 and a hymnal open to ñA 
Mighty Fortressò and see the beautiful paraphrasing Luther employs to proclaim the 
message of the psalm in hymn form. 
 
ñBe still and know that I am Godéò comes toward the very end of the psalm.  The 
unnamed psalmist (the OT choir called the Sons of Korah are the only identifiers as 
to authorship) has just beckoned Godôs faithful to see the works of the Lord.  He 
brings wars to an end.  He destroys the weapons of warfare in His campaign to bring 
peace.  Then he urges us, as if God were speaking directly to each of us, ñBe still 
and know that I am Godéò 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             (continued on page 2) 

He has told you,  
O man, what is good; 
and what does the L  

require of you 
but to do justice, and 
to love kindness, 
and to walk humbly 
with your God?  
Micah 6:8 
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The ñbe stillò here is very much like a powerful command, ñStop!ò  Curiously, itôs the exact same word and used in 
the exact same manner as in 1 Samuel 15:16 where the prophet Samuel tells King Saul to ñstopò with his excuses 
about why he didnôt fully follow the instructions the Lord had given him.  ñBe still and know that I am Godéò is the 
invitation to stop trying to make excuses for ourselves, to stop trying to make atonement for our sins, to stop trying to 
cover up our tracks.  Itôs the invitation to take in the totality of God and what He has done (and still does!) for us in 
Jesus Christ.  Take a good look at the cross of His Son, Jesus Christ.  See there how God has gone into battle for usé
and on our side!  See there the victory that God begins to unfold, then see it in its greatest clarity at the resurrection of 
Jesus Christ.  ñBe still and knowò that He is God and Lord.  He is our Savior and Redeemer! 
 
Our worship services on Reformation weekend will highlight the truth of Godôs Word for us.  Jesus Christ is Savior 
and Lord!  And, just as a farmer marvels at how a single seed sown into the ground will sprout and grow, so we mar-
vel and praise God for the gift of salvation and forgiveness freely given to us in Jesus. 
 

ñBut for us fights the valiant One, 
 Whom God Himself elected. 
Ask ye, Who is this? 
 Jesus Christ it is, 
Of Sabaoth Lord, 
 And thereôs none other God; 
He holds the field forever.ò  (LSB 656, part of stanza 2) 

 
Yours in Jesus Christ, 
 
 
 
 
 
--Pastor Bill Mueller 
(Acts 16:31) 
 
 
New Fieldworker 
The very last week of September we were blessed to meet our newest fieldwork student from the seminary:  Adam 
Nieting.  Adam and his wife, Emily, were recently married this past May and come to Fort Wayne from Asheville, 
North Carolina.  We will introduce Adam and Emily at the Sunday worship services on October 3.  Hopefully, weôll 
have a more in-depth article about them in the November newsletter.  Welcome, Adam and Emily!! 

 

Membership as of  September 14, 2021 
  Baptized:    950 
  Communicant:   695 
  Average Attendance:  293 

Official Acts August 2021 

The Suburban Bethlehem Star 

Funerals: 
8/4/21 Timothy Wiedman  
8/10/21 Peggy Coburn 
 

Transfers Out: 
8/18/21 Charity Felton transferred to First Lutheran, Ponca 
City, OK 
 

Peaceful Release: 
8/31/21 Zeb & Courtney Stahl and children Charlotte,    
Wyatt, & Chloe 
 

Wedding: 
7/10/21 Jared Ostrander & Ashlyn Sparkman 

 
Adam and Emily Nieting 
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The Suburban Bethlehem Star 

Pastor Alex Duff 

SBL YOUTH ï GROWING TOGETHER IN FAITH, SERVICE AND FELLOWSHIP 
 

Youth Events Report: 
Canoeing on the Eel: On Sunday, September 19, 21 youth and a few adults had a great time canoe-
ing on the Eel River.  We thank Bob Reilly for the generosity of the use of his service and canoes.  
The day was a real blessing.   
 

Senior High Gathering: Servant Activity:  On Sunday, September 26, the Sr. High youth, manned 
with their favorite brushes helped paint crosses for our Crosses for Losses/Hearts of Mercy and 
Compassion outreach.   

October Events: 
Fall Festival:  (5th-High School) Saturday, October 23, 5:00pm ï 8:00pm at Amy Greenerôs House/Barn.  
Hay! (Hey!) come and enjoy the beauty of a fall evening with fall activities, hayrides, hotdogs, hot chocolate, games, 
bonfire with smores and of course time to just hang out together.   
 

Senior High Gathering:  October 17, 6:30-8:30pm  (Meet in Youth Room) 
 

Youth Bible Study, ñAnchoredò:  Sundays, 9:30am-10:15am. (6th-High School).  Meet in the Youth Room.  In this 
Bible study we draw and discuss life lessons from Jesus ñsea-sideò adventures.  Letôs ñdiveò into these adventures to-
gether.   
 

National Youth Gathering:  HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT!  DONôT MISS OUT! The National Youth Gathering is 
in Houston, Texas, July 9-13, 2022.   I do pray all the Sr. High youth consider attending.  We held informational meet-
ings at the end of September.  If you have a son or daughter that missed these meetings, contact Pastor Alex for infor-
mation.  Registration deadline October 9.  The National Youth Gathering is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity as it only 
happens every three years.  For more information check out lcmsgathering.com. 
 

ñAnd let us not neglect our meeting together, as some people do, but encourage one another, especially now that the 
day of his return is drawing near.ò  Hebrews 10:25 

FOOTPRINTS OF 
LOVE: 
Blood Drive: On Septem-
ber 26, we hosted a blood 
drive in our gym.  Thank 
you to the volunteers who 
worked at the registration 
table and the 20 who gave 
blood.   

 
October Servant Event: Hearts of Mercy and Com-
passion/Crosses for Losses:  On Saturday, October 2, 
9am-12:00pm, we will be painting and assembling 
ñHearts of Mercy & Compassion.ò These hearts com-
bined with ñCrosses for Lossesò are a part of Lutheran 
Church Charities outreach mission.  They provide com-
fort to those who suffer loss or serious illness of a loved 
one. These hearts and crosses are often used in response 
to tragic events throughout our country and are connect-
ed to the Comfort Dog Ministry. Bring your favorite 
paintbrushes and paint containers and make a difference. 

 
November Servant Event:  Community Harvest 
Food Bank:  Saturday, November 20, 7:30am-11:30pm, 
help make a difference in our community by coming 
together as a group to assist in distributing food to those 
in need.  This is for volunteers 14 yrs. old and up.  Keep 
looking for registration information! 

Youth gearing up for some canoeing  

Canoeing down Eel River Crosses for Losses  

https://lcmsgathering.com
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The Suburban Bethlehem Star 

Sunday Bible Studies  at 9:30 am in the Fellowship Hall with RW360 

The RW360 Discover Relational Wisdom course will bring you resources that enable emotions to take their rightful 
place in the growth of Spiritual Transformation in Christlike habits that propel our relationships toward satisfaction in 
sharing the love of God-by loving the Lord our God with all our heart, soul, mind and strength and our neighbors as 
ourselves.  
 

Sunday School (2yr ï 5th grade): at 9:30am-10:15am.  ñEnduring Faithò is the name of our curriculum but it also is 
what we want to develop through our program:  the faith in Jesus Christ that endures. This year the Biblical stories 
and lessons will focus on the New Testament.  (Meet in the gym)   
 

Youth Bible Study, ñAnchoredò Sundays, 9:30am-10:15am. Meet in the Youth Room. In this Bible study we draw 
and discuss life lessons from Jesus ñsea-sideò adventures. Letôs ñdiveò into these adventures together. 
 

Weekday Bible Studies 
Menôs Saturday Morning Bible Study meets at 8:00 am ï Upper Room  led by Dan Schwarz 637-8318. 
 

Saturday MidïMorning Menôs Bible Study meets  in the Upper Room from 9:30 am-10:30 am. Facilitated by Tim 
Mueller you may contact him at 438-1149 or timothy123mueller@gmail.com for information. 
 

Monday Night Women's Bible Study at 7:00 pm. Please join us in the SBL fellowship hall to study "Seasons of a 
Woman's Life" by Lois Evans.  Find out what God is prompting you to do with the season you are in right 
now.   Please call or text Tina Harmeyer at 310-0367 with any questions. 
 

Tuesday Evening Womenôs Bible Study meets via ZOOM at 7:00 pm. Contact Patty Willyard at 247-0788 for more 
information. 
   

Wednesday Womenôs Bible Study ñGodôs Girlsò meets on Wednesdays from 8:00 am-9:30am in the Upper Room. 
Or by Zoom 7:00 pm-8:30 pm. Contact Diana Taylor at 260-413-8157, by text, for more information. See below for 
more topic information.  
 

September 8- October 13  The Mighty & The Mysterious A Study of Colossians by Heidi Goehmann this has a vid-
eo.  Struggling to understand who Jesus is, how Jesus alone reconciles us to God, and why things arenôt perfect in the 
Church.  Questions. Truth. Might. Mystery. Death. Life. Creation. Connection. ñFor by Him all things were createdé
He is before all things, and in Him all things hold together.ò Colossians 1:16-17 
 

October 20-December 15  Joy A Study of Philippians by Deb Burma Rejoice! Every day. We will unpack messages 
of contentment, confidence, humility, and hope-all found in Christ and infused with joy-in the mountaintop moments 
and in the mundane. 

  
Treasurer 
Report 

 
 

 
August 2021 

 
YTD 8/31/21 

 

 Actual Budget Actual Budget 

General Fund-5 wks $73,055.27 $87,181.65 $145,778.71 $156,926.97 

Building Fund $5,790.00 $13,387.75 $12,703.00 $26,775.50 

Building Fund-Memorial $595.00 0 $19,155.00 0 

Other $70,188.61 $37,128.00 $117,377.07 $74,256.00 

Total $149,628.88 $137,697.40 $295,013.78 $257,958.47 

Good News!  Grant Approved! 
We received word on September 9 that The Lutheran Foundation has approved the grant request we submitted for  
assistance in conducting a Feasibility Study on the Possible Expansion of Childhood Ministry.  We thank and praise 
God for this wonderful blessing.  The Task Force will soon have its first meeting with True North, LLC - the         
consultants to help us with this process.  Task Force members include:  Jerry Bickle, Amy Greener, Sue Doepner,  
Tina Harmeyer, Jenna Hicks, Terri Hobbs, Pat Kohn, Candace Stahl, Cynthia Thies, John Wiehe, and Pastor Bill 
Mueller. Continue to pray for God's guidance and blessings!  
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SBLS News 
Home of the Bethlehem Bulldogs!  

Sharing Godôs blessings with the next generation! 
Principal  
Amy Greener 

email address 
greener.slbs@gmail.com 

260-483-9371 

ñBut grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ. 2 Peter 3:18 
 

Giggles, reading, shared conversation, excitement of go-
ing to the next class, singing, and whistles blowing are 
just a few of the sounds you might hear as you walk down 
the hallways or on the playground of our school. Each 
morning we come with lessons prepared, plans made, kids 
and situations on our mind, never knowing what the day 
may truly hold. Maybe we find that students will need 
more time with a lesson, and we canôt move ahead like we 
thought, maybe illness will present itself and lessons will 
have to be given and supported in other ways. Time may 
be needed to work through an emotional situation for a 
child, comfort offered, love and encouragement given. So 
many things go on that we cannot plan for yet, God equips 
us for each one of those situations.  What situations has 
God placed in your life? How has he used your gifts of 
time, talents, and resources to help those around you? We 
must always remember Lamentations 3:22-23, Godôs 
steadfast love never ceases, and his mercies never come to 
an end; they are new every morning and His faithfulness 
is great! We continue to thank God for the blessings and 
thank him for his faithfulness through the difficulties. In 
all things, we thank God for our church, teachers, our 
amazing students, and  families. 

 

 A special thank you to 
Ann Fichtner who stepped 
in to provide music educa-
tion to our kids. She came 
out of retirement because 
her heart for kids and love 
of teaching and ministry. 
Ann is now re-retiring as 
we welcome a new face to 
our school. (More on that 
in a bit) We cannot thank 
her enough and wish her 

Godôs blessings as she again enjoys time with her husband 
and family. 
 
We welcome Mrs. Kathryn Peperkorn, who has begun as 
our new music teacher in our school. Next month we will 
include more information so that you can see and learn 
about her, her talents, and the joy she will bring to our 
school through music.  

We look forward to the ideas they will bring to our school. 

Reading Buddies 
Calling all who love kids. Do you have any available 
time that you would be willing to spare 30-60 min of 
your time a morning or two and come and read with stu-
dents in our lower grades. We are looking for a few car-
ing souls that can help nurture them and build their con-
fidence by listening to them read. If you are interested 
call the school office at 483-9371. Just let us know the 
days and morning time you are available.  

 

Giving Opportunity 
Our new music teacher, Mrs. Kathryn Peperkorn, not 
only loves music but loves teaching and developing a 
love of music in students. She would love to add teach-
ing guitar to our music curriculum for 8th grade. We do 
not have a music fund to cover a cost like this. I am so 
excited about the project but am asking your help to 
make it happen. I know this is specific to one class, but 
I am hoping that our collective desire for kids to love  
music may lead your heart to donate. You can drop off 
or send in a donation to the school office or you can use 
Pushpay and give under miscellaneous accompanied by 
a phone call or message in Fast Direct send that tells us 
that you want it to go towards the guitar project. We are 
starting with the purchase of twelve guitars with covers 
for a price of $1,576. Thank you for your consideration 
of helping with this goal. We will collect through Oct. 
15.  
 

SBLS Trunk-or-Treat  
The SBLS PTO invites families to join us for an after-
noon of trunk-or-treating! 
When: Sunday, October 31st from 12:15-2:15pm  
(after second service)  
Where: school parking lot between the gates outside of 
the commons.  
Needs: We need donated bags of candy dropped off at 
either the church or school offices and volunteers to set 
up a vehicle for the kids to visit.  
Any questions: Contact Shannon Hoffman 414-5775 or 
Heather Brown 416-6461 
 

SBLS Basketball Tournament Sponsorship 
The 8th Grade organizes two varsity basketball tourna-
ments in early November as a fundraiser for their Wash-
ington DC trip. Through the support of businesses and 
individuals in the community, they can make the tour-
nament more successful. Businesses or individuals who 
sponsor the tournament will receive recognition both 
weekends of the tournament including being in the pro-
gram. Company graphics can be added to program and 
signage. Sponsorship amounts are usually between $50 
- $250. The class is grateful for any amount that is do-
nated to them. Please contact Heather Brown by Octo-
ber 31st at 260-416-6461 or heather@webclutter.com if 
you or a local company are able to support this cause." 
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SBLS News 
Home of the Bethlehem Bulldogs!  

Sharing Godôs blessings with the next generation! 

This year our school is being led by our Student Council. 
The following were elected to the following offices.  
President: Isaac Jomo, VP-Collin Johnson, Caring Minis-
try-Laylah Frederick, Publicity-Cailee Lolmaugh, Treas-
urer-Drew Belschner, Secretary- Brandon Norris, Class 
representatives- 5th Abe Brown, 6th-Carson Gass, 7th RJ 
Coburn and Christa Linnemeier, and 8th-Keaton Gass 
 

 
 
 
We look  
forward to 
the ideas they 
will bring to 
our school.  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Above: 2021-2022 Soccer players 
Right: Students that participate on the 
Fort Wayne Lutheran School football 

We look forward to the ideas they will bring to our school. 

Thank you to Larry Schaefer for fixing the picnic 
bench on our playground! We were glad to provide the 
help and supervision of our PK class also.  

Classmates help a new 
friend. 

Mrs. Gottschalk leading a 
Nursery- first grade Chapel.  

JV volleyball team  

Varsity Volleyball team 


